
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>

Date: 8/14/2017 4:32:34 PM
Subject: RE: American College of Legal Medicine Meeting - Charleston, Feb 23-25

Is this in the morning or evening?
 

From: Danny Varat 
 
Sent: Monday, August 14, 2017 2:31 PM
 
To: Catherine McNicoll ; Lily Cogdill ; Broome, Darryl ; Brandon Landrum - SLED (blandrum@sled.sc.gov) 
Subject: American College of Legal Medicine Meeting - Charleston, Feb 23-25
 
LG will participate as shown below
 
Dr. Bill Hinant is the contact
 
 
The opening would be great. We can give you about ten or fifteen minutes so you can make some 
brief comments. We are growing and weathering economic ups and downs by trying to make the 
state business friendly, including health services.
 
Again, I think your experience as a pharmacist and some personal insight into the opioid problem 
and/or other issues impacting health delivery would be helpful. Use your own judgment as to content 
but feel free to call me if needed. Its largely a group of practitioners, academicians, folks working in 
government, some regulators and those in the insurance industry. Most all will have personal 
experience in health care delivery
 
The Welcome will occur at 0740 on February 23, 2018. You should be out no later than a few minutes 
after 0800. The meeting will be at the Francis Marion Hotel at the corner of Calhoun and King Streets. 
If you remain in town, there will be a networking reception that evening around 1830 and you are 
welcome to join us. We will plan on notifying the media and would hope to get you some coverage on 
the opening.
 
The office can be reached at the number below and my personal cell phone is 864.376.2092.​
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